

Milwaukee Police Department Police Administration Building 749 West State Street Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53233 http://www.milwaukee.gov/police

Edward A. Flynn Chief of Police

(414) 935-7200

August 21, 2015

Ms. Robin Van Harpen, Vice Chancellor for Finance & Administrative Affairs Mr. Tom Luljak, Vice Chancellor for University Relations U.W. Milwaukee – Office of the Vice Chancellor P.O. Box 413 Milwaukee, WI 53201-0413

RE: LAW ENFORCEMENT SPECIAL ASSIGNMENT GRANT AGREEMENT

Dear Chancellors Van Harpen and Luljak:

I reviewed your letter of August 20, 2015, requesting an additional extension to the Law Enforcement Special Assignment Grant Agreement between the University of Wisconsin - Milwaukee (UWM) and the Milwaukee Police Department. With this letter, the Milwaukee Police Department agrees to provide patrols for the UWM neighborhood from August 27 to November 1, 2015, on Thursday, Friday and Saturday nights. It is understood the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee shall commit payment in an amount not to exceed \$35,000.

We understand your desire for special concentration during the early part of this grant agreement – specifically August 27th to September 13th to positively impact student safety and enhance the quality of life near campus. We appreciate the involvement of the Milwaukee East Side Neighborhood Association (MENA) and agree to communicate with MENA and UWM on a regular basis. We share the goal of safe and peaceful neighborhoods and will work cooperatively to achieve it.

As in the past, all involved parties agree to communicate effectively, openly and consistently, to create positive change. Supervisors assigned to the First District will share information about deployments, arrests and citations to enhance university intervention or other responsive action. We look forward to continuing this partnership to address crime and disorder.

Sincerely,

EDWARD A. FLYNN

CHIEF OF POLICE

c: Alderman Nik Kovac, Third Aldermanic District
Vincent Moschella, Deputy City Attorney
Michael Laliberte, Vice Chancellor for Student Affairs
Joseph LeMire, Chief of UWM Police Department
Joely Urdan, UWM Chief Legal Counsel
Assistant Chief James Harpole, Central Command
Captain Leslie Thiele, District One
Budget Manager Daniel Rotar

MIR 5 1 50/2